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President’s Report
Hello All,

Keeping my comment brief this month....

Dues and Insurance Consequences -- Just a reminder to make sure you have paid your dues for the current season.  For you to be covered by the group policy that we are under through the USV you need to be a dues paying member.

Looking forward to seeing you all out on the fields and in camp throughout the summer.

For those on Facebook and/or making use of our yahoogroup, its been good to see the pictures posted and comments about events.  Not only information about the Civil War events, but its been fun to see some of the personal interaction.  Its nice to have forums such as these to supplement our communication.

Thanks,

Prez Brian

First Call
Hello Everyone,

       It has been a very busy month around here. The events are still going with Philippi, W.V. This was the 150th. I arrived a little later this year and still the only other there was the boys from the 11th. PVI. They had been there all night. It's hard to setup camp without the Hoffman Clan. I don't know where to start and put anything. Droop Mt. must be drifting north to because this is the first year I had no cell reception all weekend. This made navigating from one end of town to the other with your spouse a challenge. For Saturday’s battle we got dropped off at the wrong bridge so we had to walk to the other bridge. It was a nice brisk walk before the battle. The confederates had the bridge throughout this battle. Our Battalion attacked valiantly over and over before there where just too many of those boys. We had to pull back to fight another day.

     I believe then we had a trip to Dairy King. This year our rain appeared after the night battle on the way back to camp. Lots of lightning and a light rain for about an hour. That was it.

     Sunday started out as always. A threat of rain so people were starting to pack up throughout the morning. It never did rain. We did Sunday’s battle different this year. It was done as it was then. There was fighting on the side streets and on the main street. In this battle the Union was dressed as civilians and militia along with regular army. The rebs where in the night clothes. It was fun to be part of and great to help Kevin out with this one.

     From here it was onto Bedford. Here we were the 10th. Va. I can't tell much about Bedford as the side of my face was the size of a basketball and me stomach wasn't working none to well either. Steve Sucke of the 5th. Va. whom we worked with this weekend wrote a report that I am submitting.

Submitted:    

      I would like to thank everyone who took the time to come to OBV this past weekend. I would like to thank the members of the 10th PA for 
coming down to OBV as reb this year. It was nice to fall in with you all again. We had a strong showing from the group even though it was
fathers day weekend and everyone's busy schedule. Thanks!!!! It was nice to see Mark and Zach Baer along with Ron Coleman and his son 
Ronnie. 

We arrived Friday to find Capt Robinson having already established the camp on shaded ground. This was good, because it was sunny and hot all weekend. As the members arrived, everyone helped each other to set up camp. After dinner everyone seemed to be having a good time, sitting around the camp fire talking, laughing and joking with each other. 

Saturday, we awoke to a warm sunny morning. Breakfast was served and the men soon found 1st Call ringing through the company street. The 5th and 10th combined to make one company. The company participated in the dress parade and then had company drill. For many of the men this was the first time the two groups had drilled together. The Captain commented on how well the drill went
and how well the two groups worked together. Thanks to the Capt, Lt's and NCOs of the company who answered everyone's questions during the drill and after. The men had some downtime between drill and the 1:00 pm battle. Lunch was then served and the men soon found 1st Call ringing through the company street again.

We had 3 Officers, 19 NCOs, Pvt's and musicians take the field on Saturday. Drummers Nathan Irgang and Ronnie Coleman lead the battalion out to battle. As we formed in the woods, a small confederate company teased the Union Cavalry. Word was sent to the Col. that the battalion was to take its position and engage the Union Army. The battalion marched out to take their positions and to hold the ground at all cost. We were engaged with the 2nd wing of the Union Army off to the right and we had some support from a single gun. The artillery did their best to hold off this wing but was unsuccessful. After some heaving fighting with the Union troops, the Union's 2nd wing (what was left) made a valiant charge toward our position. Capt Robison orders Lt Frampton to hold this ground. Lt Frampton maneuvered the company into position to do just that and the first company held their ground. The Union made a valiant charge and took many casualties. 
We took some casualties on that charge but the company held its own. Overall the whole Battalion held its ground and emerged victorious (in our eyes). 

As the men were fighting the battle, the other members of the group were back in camp preparing the evening meal. As we arrived back in camp, the cooks had two hams roasting, beans, potatoes and other goodies for dinner. After dinner they put out the deserts. There were so many we to choose from. Dennis wanted to thank everyone who made the desserts and who helped preparing the evening meal. He said he could not have done it without your help. Thanks again.

As the sun set in the west to close the day, the camp came to life again. Even though the men had sore feet, their stomachs were full. Once again you heard laughter and talking around the camp fire. Later in the evening we heard an old familiar voice and music in camp. Yep you guessed it; Terry Green stopped in to say Hello and played some fiddle. It was nice seeing you Terry. 

On Sunday the men had a nice breakfast cooked by Captain Dave. I wonder if Nathan had enough to eat? Nathan had 2 of Becky's sweet roles and then he had to try one of Capt Dave's pancakes and of course he had to have some bacon. Then Nathan made a bet with the Capt. that if he could flip the final pancake with out it breaking he would eat it. Capt Dave flipped the pancake but Nathan did not hold up his end of the bet. 

The company had a quick company drill again, where we worked on skirmish drill. I do not know how Nathan did drill after eating all that food, but he did and he did not even complain that his stomach hurting. There was a Sunday Church service at 10:00 am in the town chapel also. Most of the men took advantage of the downtime to rest before the afternoon battle. We then formed up again and headed to battle. 

We emerged through the woods line and took a position on the right of the colors. We had engaged with a small wing of the Union Army when the larger division emerged onto the field. We held our ground as the Union marched forward. After a tough fight, the second company advanced and was soon wiped out. 1st Company was given the order to advance. We gave them everything we had.

I hope everyone had an enjoyable weekend. It was a pleasure to fall in with the 10th. I hope we have more opportunities to work with 10th. Thanks again to Capt. Robinson, Lt. Todd Frampton, Lt. Jake Frampton, 2nd Sgt Dave Rouda, Cpl. Kim Olar, Cpl. Doug Ashbrook and Cpl. Rick Irgang for your leadership this weekend.
Most important thanks to everyone who attended the event.

Sgt. Steve Sucke

 

     Took me a week and an antibiotic to get cleared up but I am ready to hit the fields of Greenville July 2.

Until we meet on the field again,

Sgt. Todd Frampton

Civilian Report
 

I first want to thank the ladies who assisted me with the cookies and punch at the Stone House in May. A special thanks to Deb Frampton and Lisa Black. I apologize to all for being tardy in my thanks. All the cookies that were brought in were wonderful. Thanks again!
 

Next, I got to go to my first event at Philippi! (Once I found the US camp) It was everything that I had been told it would be. I got to experience Dairy King on several occasions. The parade on Friday was interesting, boy do they have a lot of baton twirlers and fire trucks! Saturday morning Melissa Evans participated in a 5K race. I believe she came in second in her age group. The ladies high tea on Saturday was awesome! Deb Frampton and myself, along with Sarah Evans and Carly Geary, attended the tea. We were bussed to Adaland Mansion for a wonderful luncheon and iced teas. We were entertained by a woman portraying Nancy Modisett, the wife of the original owner and builder of the mansion. She was very entertaining and gave us lots of information about the house and later owners. We were also visited by a young lady portraying Rose O'Neal Greenhow who was imprisoned for suspicion of spying for the Confederacy. Her story was very moving. We were all given a gift bag which contained a packet of yeast, information on the mansion and a tea cup and saucer. The battle on Sunday was very interesting and well done. Other than being HOT it was a great weekend. I would also like to thank Dave Sr. for cooking breakfast and lunch for us over the weekend and also a big THANK YOU goes out to Melissa Evans for letting Deb, Emily and myself come back to the college with her and the girls so we could get showers. The showers were quite the experience and a story in themselves!
 

I am looking forward to Victorian Days. I hope that we have a good turnout.
 

See you all at Mercer!
 

Respectfully yours,
Cynthia L Makoby
Civilian Coordinator 

Live fire

Hi Everyone, 
I met with the President of the Jackson Field & Stream Club in Jackson Center and they were very interested in the 10th Pa putting on a Live Fire demonstration at the range. They felt their members and the public would enjoy such an event. This is a great firing range and easy to get to from Mercer. We could do this in conjunction with their Flintlock event or chose to do it at a separate time. I would like to bring this up at the next meeting for discussion.

It has been over three years since we did our last Live Fire event and it was a great deal of fun and very interesting to see a battle line fire real bullets at targets. But we did it privately and no one had the opportunity to see us. If you haven't seen it check it out on YouTube at http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TYfM-85o86U
That video has received over 4,000 hits.

So be thinking of such an event and bring your ideas to the meeting.

Thanks,
Tim

Important Civil War Dates
July 13, 1861


Union forces secure West Virginia

July 21, 1861


First Battle of Bull Run

July 29, 1862


 “ALABAMA” sails out of England

July1-3, 1863

Battle of Gettysburg

July 4, 1863 


Vicksburg surrenders

July 9, 1863 


Port Hudson Surrenders

July 18, 1863


Battle of Fort Wagner

July 30, 1864


Battle of the Crater
Civil War Birthdays
JULY 5, 1801

ADMIRAL DAVID G. FERRAGUT, US BORN

JULY 13, 1821

GENERAL NATHAN B. FORREST, CS BORN

The Quotable American Civil War
TEXAS GOVERNOR SAM HOUSTON, 1860


‘SOME OF YOU LAUGH to scorn the idea of bloodshed as a result of secession, but, let me tell you what is coming…After the sacrifice of countless millions of treasure and hundred thousands of lives you may win Southern independence, but I doubt it.  The north is determined to preserve this union.  They are not a fiery, impulsive people as you are, for they live in colder climates. But when they begin to move in a given direction, they move with steady momentum and perseverance of a mighty avalanche.”

U.S. MAJOR SULLIVAN BALLOU, LETTER TO HIS WIFE BEFORE BEING KILLED AT FIRST BULL RUN, JULY 1861


“SARAH…



If the dead can come back to this earth and flit unseen around those they loved, I shall always be near you; in the gladdest days and in the darkest nights…always, always. And id there be a soft breeze upon your check, it shall be my breath, and as the cool air fans your throbbing temple, it shall be my spirit passing by. Sarah, do not mourn me dead; think I am gone and wait for me, for we shall meet again.

CLARA BARTON, LETTER TO HER FATHER, 1861


“I DON’T KNOW HOW LONG IT HAS BEEN since my ear has been free from the roll of a drum. It is the music I sleep by, and I love it…. I shall remain here while anyone remains, and do whatever comes to my hand. I may be compelled to face danger, but never feat it, and while our soldiers can stand to fight, I can stand and feed and nurse them.”

Recognition

I write this article as a proud mother.  My son Garrett Shiemke was requested to appear at the School Board Meeting on Monday June 20, 2011.  His teacher, Mrs. Kathi Lindsay  pushed the Superintendent and School Board to acknowledge Garrett for the School Talk at Oil City this spring. She felt his teacher did not give any credit to Garrett. The other teacher felt if it was not for Garrett this would not have happened, which is probably the truth.


Well, we went to the school board meeting.  They thanked Garrett for giving the School District a wonderful day of learning. They felt it was great to learn from our group instead of a book.  They addressed Garrett and he rose to the occasion. He walked in front of the School Board, which was approximately twenty people, he spoke so well.  They asked how old he was because I think they were impressed on how well he spoke. He spoke about our group and what we do.  They asked what he liked best and he explained that he liked to go to the different battle sites where the battles actually took place. He also told him what he did in the battles with carrying the guide flag and that he is able to die very well.  They enjoyed that comment. 


He spoke and answered all their questions.  He probably addressed the board for about ten minutes. He did a fantastic job and I just want the group to know that he spoke well on our behalf.  The board expressed a thank you to Garrett and to our group for such a great program.


Once again thank you to all who was part of that day.

Submitted by:

Christine M. Hoffman

Family of Fallen Heroes

On June 11, 2011, we did color guard for The Families of Fallen Heroes.  It was hard to believe that a bunch of motorcycle Riders could create such a beautiful program.


From the civilians we had to lie the wreathes and hand out flowers to the families if the fallen heroes.  It was an honor to be part of this ceremony.


The soldiers did a fantastic job as color guard, lowering and raising of the flag and the 21 gun salute. Kenneth Hoffman read the names of all fallen heroes for 2007. Captain Robinson read a poem, “The Final Inspection.”  It was a tough poem to read to myself,   but Captain Robinson did an awesome job reading that poem. Before he read the poem however he introduced himself and talked about our group.   He explained very well that our group does what it does so that no soldier is to be forgotten.


They released a black pigeon to represent the POW and MIA’S.  They released twenty one white doves. This was a beautiful part of the ceremony.  The doves went up in the air in a circling fashion as if they were spirits.  This will forever be a fond memory for me.


All the speakers that were there spoke well.  If you did not shed a tear at this ceremony you are not human.  I had tears through out the entire ceremony.


The families of fallen heroes support the families who have lost a loved one in Iran and Iraq wars.  They provide support by helping with hotel cost for the funerals for the families or help with outstanding bills that will cause a hardship for the family. They are a great group of people with a helpful mission.


I have no military back ground but I was proud to be there.  There were two hundred and eight. I am so very proud of this group.  We had a great turn out and thank you to all who came.

Submitted by:

Christine M. Hoffman
Greenville Heritage Days

On July 2nd, the 10th Pennsylvania was invited to present a living history at the Greenville Heritage Days.  Jerry Stumpff found our group a very nice piece or real estate at the far end of the park, and the 10th set up a nice little encampment.  When I arrived, sometime near 10 PM on the 1st, the 10th was already set up and enjoying a nice fire and some conversation.  Those in attendance were: the Stumpff clan, Dave and Emily Robinson, Dave Robinson, Sr., Brandon Goodemote, the Frampton’s, Black’s, and Evan’s clans.


We actually did a great deal of marching and firing that day for the spectators who were present.  Captain Dave even took our troops on an adventure into the heart of the concession and information booths.  His desire was to get some reaction from the spectators.  Of course he succeeded in shocking a few spectators as the 10th put off a flawless volley right at the main gate.  His weekend was complete once he heard the yelps of a few of the spectators.


I would say that the most fun came when a few corporals were thrown into the commanding position.  Each did well in the firing demonstration, but when it came to marching drills????????  Chris Evans thought that his tent was going to marched through when I forget the most important word for military personnel; HALT!  


We did our living history for about 6 or 7 hours in the park. The 10th enjoyed a nice breakfast prepared by our own captain, and an enjoyable lunch cooked by David, Sr.  At the end of the day, the sponsors came by to see Captain Dave and present him with a $500 check for our organization.  They were so generous to our organization, and I think a thank you is also due to Dave Robinson, Jr. and Jerry Stumpff, Sr. for spearheading this day for our group.

Submitted by:

Ken Hoffman
**Reminder that meeting will be held at the Historical Society in Mercer on July 17th at 1:15 PM.  This is also Victorian Day Weekend in Mercer**
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Flag which flew over Fort Sumter and at the Battle of First Manassas
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